
     

1 

 
 

Hello members,  
 

After some discussion it was agreed that we 
would continue with our monthly newsletter 

even though golf has come to a standstill in 
this state, thus very little golf news, never 

the less we will make it up with other non-

golf news worthy items which we hope you 
appreciate.  

Firstly, I hope you are all well and coping 
with the restrictions that are in place.  It is 

certainly a different way of life being cooped 
up at home, but it makes a lot of sense 

when you see our daily statistics compared 
to other countries. Personally, I am slowly 

adjusting, as I miss my twice weekly golf 
outings, regular swimming sessions and 

water aerobic exercises. This has been 
replaced with daily cycling, more time 

reading and completing the “Herald Sun” 
quiz section, completing jobs around the 

house that were put off and having Netflix 

and Kayo to view. 
I am as keen as you to get back to the 

game we love and whilst it can be argued 
that we can successfully play golf and at the 

same time undertake the social restrictions 
that are in place, we all must adhere to 

the rules that are in place for our own sake 
and our family’s health.  

The Committee were unanimous in adopting 
Golf Australia’s COVID-19 position 

statement that is attached, whilst other 
interstate bodies have a different 

perspective. 
With regard to our May competition at 

Melton Valley, seeing that the State 

government has extended the current 
restrictions until 11th May, we have now 

cancelled this booking and members have 
been notified by email.  

Please keep safe and let’s hope that it will 
not be too long before we can return to the 

fairways. 
 

Alan Kinnaird 

President  
 

********************************** 
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Golf Australia COVID-19 position 
statement 
by Golf Australia 
 

 
 
Many golf clubs around Australia have either 

re-opened, or are considering doing so, 
after recent state and territory-specific 

rulings or directives. 
Golf Australia, while not wishing to act in a 

manner contrary to those specific rulings or 
directives, remains of the view that golf is a 

non-essential activity, a view which sits 

comfortably with the current Federal 
Government directive and rules to “stay at 

home” unless absolutely necessary. 
Of course, Golf Australia is merely 

recommending that position to all clubs 
around Australia and ultimately, we respect 

the right of the clubs to act in the way they 
see fit while complying with all social 

distancing requirements. 
Golf Australia has adopted - and will 

continue to adopt - a prudent position of 
respecting and heeding Government advice 

on all matters pertaining to the Covid-19 
pandemic. 

The recommendation we formulated around 

course closure was based on the position 
Prime Minister Scott Morrison has taken 

and, at all times throughout this issue, Golf 
Australia has sought to provide the latest 

Federal and state advice for all golf clubs 
around the country. 

That has proved an extremely difficult task 
given that various state positions have been 

constantly changing, almost on a daily 
basis. We apologise for any confusion that 

has caused, but we are sure you can 
understand these are unprecedented times 

in our country and, indeed, for our great 

game. 
That so many people are passionate about 

the sport is a great sign of the game's 
significance in our community and we are 

truly sympathetic to those who are 
desperate to once again walk the fairways, 

but we as the national governing body feel 
that in this time of crisis for so many in our 

community, it is best to be safe. 
Furthermore, we strongly believe that unity, 

prudence and safety during this 
unprecedented crisis is the best way for us 

to assist with "flattening the curve" of 
Covid-19's surge through the community 

and we believe that golf and our industry 

has a role to play in doing this. 
Our recommendation to remain closed 

therefore remains the same - Australia and 
our community come first. 

We yearn to see full fairways and 
clubhouses, but not as much as we desire 

our population to be fully healthy once 
again. 

As always, Golf Australia remains on hand 
to offer clubs advice and support through 

these troubling times, regardless of whether 
or not they have chosen to open or close. 

The most up-to-date information on all 
Australian golf matters pertaining to the 

Covid-19 pandemic will be prominent at 

https://www.golf.org.au/covid-19 on the 
Golf Australia website. We implore all 

golfers to follow the State and Territory 
guidelines contained within this document. 

We will endeavour to provide constant and 
relevant updates as soon as possible in this 

ever-changing landscape. 
Above all, please stay safe. 

 
********************************** 

 
 

https://www.golf.org.au/covid-19
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Birthdays for May 
 

Robert Buchan 

James Fernandez 

Vince Godino 

John Hudson 

Terry Hughes 

John Johnson 

Donald Kennedy 

Michael Lynch 

Paul Robinson 

John Todd 

 

 

 
 

 
 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

Polo Tops 
New members will continue to receive their 

first Polo and cap as part of their joining 
package. Alan Kinnaird has the Polo Tops 

and caps; you can contact him with your 
size, and he can bring it to the next Golf 

day. These Polo Tops retail in the golf Shops 
at $45. 

+++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

 
 

This month we say goodbye to Terry 
Hughes. Terry is well into his eighties and 

has been with Hume Vets for 21 years. 
He has decided to reduce his golfing 

schedule and play those games at his home 
club, Yarrambat. We wish him all the best. 

 
+++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
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TREASURER’S PROFILE 
 

I was born in Footscray on the 24th August 
1958. My father was serving in the RAAF at 

that time and was posted to the RAAF Base 
at Point Cook. I am the youngest of 4 

siblings. My education was very ‘eclectic’ as 

the family was moved around Australia 
numerous times over my father’s 23-year 

career with the RAAF.  
 

At the start of 1974, my family was living in 
Wagga Wagga NSW when I decided that 

High School (YR 11) was no longer fun, so I 
went looking for ‘alternatives’. I found a 

Pre-Apprenticeship course (fitting machining 
and welding) at the local Technical College 

which came with a guaranteed 
apprenticeship with Borg Warner, an 

automotive manufacturing company located 
in Albury NSW. 

 

Other ‘alternatives’ at that time included 
being offered an apprenticeship in golf 

administration at the local Wagga Wagga 
Public Golf Course. Or I was told I could go 

back to school to do years 11 and 12 and 
once completed, I become a schoolteacher 

or do a science degree and get in on the 
ground floor of a new industry called 

computers. So many choices in those days! 
Who would have envisaged how big the 

sports administration and computer 
industries were going to be back then!  

 
To assist me with my ‘options’ were my two 

older brothers who at that time were both 

serving in the Australian Army - my older 
brother was a Vietnam Veteran. They 

suggested that I should consider a career in 
the Army with them. It made sense. I was 

already familiar with service life by being 
part of a service family. I had served in the 

Army Cadets at High School and being a 
soldier felt like a ‘natural fit’ to me. At the 

end of November 1975, I completed my 
Pre- Apprenticeship training and decided 

that a career in the Army would be the best 
option for me so on the 10th of December 

1975, I joined the Australian Army.  
 

Over the next 35 years I served in the Army 
in various units and organisations. My initial 

employment training was as a tank 
crewman and later on as I gained 

experience, I was promoted to tank 

commander. By 1989, again I was looking 
for ‘alternatives’ and I was given the 

opportunity to become an Ammunition 
Technician or AT.  

 
An AT is part of a large team of specialist 

trained technicians who maintain the Army’s 
ammunition and explosives resources. They 

provide expert safety advice to commanders 
in the use, storage, transport and handling 

of ammunition and explosives. They are 
highly trained in Explosive Ordnance 

Disposal (EOD) and Improvised Explosive 
Ordnance Disposal (IED) operations. 

Commonly called Bomb Disposal. I attained 

the rank of Captain during this time.  
 

 
 
In 2010 I retired from the Army due to 

health issues. I was diagnosed with PTSD 

and other associated health problems by 
Department of Veterans Affairs (DVA). Once 

again, I was looking for ‘alternatives’ but 
this time due to my disabilities, I could not 

go back into the workforce on a fulltime 
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basis, so I opted to do volunteer work. 
Today I do volunteer work with various 

veteran’s organisations and of course the 
Hume Veterans Golf Club.   

          
I have been married twice. Heather (my 

current wife) and I have been together for 

18 years. We currently live in Yarraville I 
have been together for 18 years. We 

currently live in Yarraville Melbourne. For 
those who don’t know where Yarraville is, it 

is located at the ‘Parisian End’ of Footscray. 
Our combined three children have produced 

10 grandchildren. I have been with the 
Hume Vets for around 4 years. This is the 

second year of serving as the Treasurer. 

 

Sponsorship and Golf Balls 
The Golf Balls for the Ball run are now the 
Optima XSF golf balls. A much better ball 

than the current CS ball. 
 

We thank Walkinshaw Sports for their 
generosity and encourage our members to 

support PGF golf products when they can. 
 

 

Mario has a supply of the brand new Optima 
XSF golf balls for the same price as 

previous- 2 dozen balls for $30 half retail 
price. Normal retail $28.99 doz.

Maximum distance with softer feel 

• Large, high energy, soft feel 55 compression 
core 

• High deformation core material for maximum 
energy transfer and release 

• Super thin Ionomer blend cover for greenside 
control 

 It is a good opportunity to get a very good 

ball for a great price. You can order your 

supply from Mario, ring 0401604501 or 

email mariocaruso@bigpond.com 

You can collect your order from Mario in 

Sunbury or at our next game. 
 

 
 

mailto:mariocaruso@bigpond.com
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Dee Simpson – Blogger. 
 
Some of our members who belong to Gisborne G.C would know Dee, who worked there for 

several years, but may not know that she writes monthly blogs that appear in several 
suburban newsletters. Seeing things are quiet at the moment from a golf perspective, we will 

include some of her topical articles that we hope you find enlightening. Below are two with 
relevance to Easter and May (PS Dee is the daughter of our President). 
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Hume Veterans Golf Club 
       ABN 58 679 581 932 
 

 

President:   Alan Kinnaird    0418 564 760 
Captain:      Gus Steegstra   0407 098 423 
Secretary:   Terry How         0403 262 789 

                                                                                                         Email:          info@humevetsgc.com.au 
 
                                                                                       

Application for Membership 
 

Membership Secretary, 

Hume Veterans Golf Club Inc. 
Mario Caruso 

21 Liquidamber Way 
SUNBURY 3429 
 

Sir, 
 

I hereby apply for membership of the Hume Veterans Golf Club and if elected, agree to abide by 

the Articles of Association, By-Laws of the Club and Committee rulings. I have obtained the age of 
55 years am a financial of a Golf Club affiliated with the Australian Golf Union and have a current 

handicap recognized by the Australian Golf Club Union or have a current Golflink handicap. 
 
 

Name in full (in block letters) …………………………………………………………………… 

Golf Link Number           
 

Address…………………………………………………………………Postcode…………… 
 

Email Address……………………………………………………………………………… 
 

Home Club………………………………………. Date of Birth………………………… 
 

Home Telephone no………………………………Mobile……………………………… 
 

Emergency Contact Name & Phone No………………………………………………………… 
 

Signature…………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

The above-mentioned candidate is personally known to us and we believe him to be a suitable 
person to be elected a Member of the Hume Veterans Golf Club. 
 

Proposer (in block letters) ……………………………………………………… 
 

Signature…… ……………………………………………………………………………… 
 

Seconder (in block letters) …………….……………………………………… 
 

Signature…………………………………………………………………………………… 
 

Provided that the Directors shall not be bound to accept the application for Membership of any 
person, provided also any inaccuracy or misrepresentation in the particulars relating to the 

applicant or his description shall render his election voidable at any time at the discretion of the 
Club. 
Date received by the Membership Secretary…………/………/……… 

 
 

Signed…………………………………………………… 

mailto:info@humevetsgc.com.au

